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FARTHINGHOE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Meeting 

held on Wednesday 10 November 2021 at 7.00pm at The Village Hall 

Councillors present
Mr Mick Morris (Chair) (MM)

Mr Barry Willett (BW)


Mr Trevor Jarvis (TJ)


Mr John Grant (JG) 

Mr Henry Bankes-Jones (HBJ)

Mr David Weston (Clerk) (DW)

Apologies: Cllr Clayton and Cllr Harrison

	ITEM
	
	ACTION

	
	The meeting began with a minutes silence held in memory of Ian Hunt a former parish councillor and chairman who sadly passed away today. 
	

	11/21/951
	To receive and approve apologies for absence. 
Cllr Pippa Clayton and Cllr James Harrison tendered their apologies which were accepted.
	

	11/21/952
	To receive declarations of interest under the Council’s Code of Conduct related to business on the agenda. (Members should disclose any interests in the business to be transacted and are reminded that the disclosure of a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest will require that the member withdraws from the meeting room during the transaction of that item of business.)
There were none
	

	11/21/953
	Public participation session (members of the public are invited to address the council. The session will last for a maximum of 15 minutes with 
any individual contribution lasting a maximum of 3 minutes. Members of the public should address their representations through the chairman of the meeting).
One member of the public was present.
	

	11/21/954
	To receive update on Farthinghoe Chronicle
Nicholas Hunt attended in his capacity as the new editor of the Farthinghoe Chronicle. It was resolved that irrespective of the number of the pages, the print size would be a minimum of 12 font in future. Nick had a number of ideas for future articles and will be exploring those. It was resolved that he could explore local businesses who may be interested in advertising in the magazine. Nick was thanked for taking on the role and invited to attend any future meetings he wanted to. 
	

	11/21/955
	To receive and approve for signature the minutes of the meeting held on 13 October 2021
It was resolved that the minutes of were taken as read. They were signed by the Chairman and were adopted as approved. 
	

	11/21/956
	Matters arising not covered in the main agenda.
956/1. Cllr Bankes-Jones has spoken to the owner of the peacocks in the village and explained the history of recent events. Cllr Bankes-Jones will continue to monitor the situation.

	HBJ

	11/21/957
	To receive the correspondence since 8 October 2021  requiring action.
There was nothing to review
	

	11/21/958
	
To consider financial matters from the RFO:

958/1To receive the financial report for October 2021
It was resolved that the financial report for October 2021 was presented and was duly approved.

958/2 To approve bills for payment
It was resolved to pay the following bills:
TexPrep 



£52.60
D Weston (for website renewal)
£74.25

D Weston (for RBLI Tommy Statue)£235.00

Jon Hampson



£230.00
958/3 Update on the Bank Account change

The RFO reported a new bank account has been opened which will allow on-line banking. The process for completing the paperwork necessary is on-going. It was resolved that £4000 would be transferred to the new current account and £1000 to the new savings account in order to get the account up and running. Once this has been done the request will be made to transfer the account over. 
958/4. Cllr Grant reported he had conducted a half-year audit of the accounts on behalf of the council. He found the accounts to be in order and thanked the RFO for the quality of the accounts presented. It was resolved to accept the half-year audit. 

	

	11/21/959
	To Consider the Budget for 2022/2023
The clerk presented v0.2 of the budget for 2022/23. It was resolved to add an allowance for bank charges into the budget. The clerk will present an amended budget. 
Cllr Morris agreed to speak with ACRE to seek advice on any grant funding to support a project to get water to the allotments
	DW
MM

	11/21/960
	To determine responses to recent planning applications

There were no applications to consider.
	

	11/21/961
	Copse Lodge Solar Farm
The application for planning permission is due to go before WNC in December although there is a strong possibility this may be pushed back further. A large number of objections have been lodged. An application for a smaller scale solar farm on the other side of Greatworth has been approved with as yet, unpublished conditions attached to it. 
	MM

	11/21/962
	To discuss traffic matters for the village. 
962/1 Blocked drains Hinton-in-the-Hedges Road. In the absence of Cllr Harrison, it was resolved to roll this matter over until the next meeting. 

962/2 Slippery Footpaths. There has been no further communication from WNC despite repeated requests. 
962/3 Uneven footpaths near the school. There has been no further communication from WNC despite repeated requests. 

	JH
MM

MM

	11/21/963
	Bypass update.
Cllr Grant reported that WNC held a cabinet meeting yesterday and the 
Bypass was not on the agenda. At present no preferred route has been chosen. On 16 November Cllrs Morris and Grant are invited to a zoom meeting with Andrea Leadsom MP and senior figures from WNC regarding the progress on the bypass. Cllrs have been invited to ask questions. On 23 November Cllrs Morris and Grant will be attending a meeting with members from WNC to consider a scheme to alleviate some of A422 traffic issues prior to the bypass being completed. It is hoped that any alleviation scheme will include ways to deal with Rush Hour rat runs particularly in Queen Street & New Road.  
Cllr Willett questioned the diversion signs in place for the planned work on the safety surface on the A422 overnight Saturday. Cllr Morris agreed to speak to KierWsp to alert them of Cllr Willett’s concerns. 
	JG/MM

JG/MM

MM

	11/21/964
	Childrens’ Playpark 

Cllr Grant will be contacting the Equipment suppliers to obtain a quote for maintenance as outlined in the recent inspection. 
Cllr Morris asked for details of recommended age limits for each piece of equipment. 
	JG

DW

	11/21/965
	Defibrillator

Unfortunately the defibrillator was required to be used this morning. It was subsequently realised that the pads which are held as replacement spares had already passed their best before date, although they would still have been usable. It transpires that there is currently a worldwide shortage of replacement parts for this model of defibrillator. Several attempts made to source the new pads proved fruitless as a delivery date of May 2022 was being quoted. It was resolved that the following actions would be taken urgently:
Cllr Willett will approach a first responder in the village who may be able to assist.

Cllr Clayton will approach the group providing refresher training to the village. 
The clerk will ring the ambulance service if the defibrillator is deemed out of service.
(This problem was very quickly solved by a combination of the two above mentioned approaches & at the same time it was made clear that the Defibrillator remained in a usable condition)

We thank all those involved in this search  

It was resolved that a donation of £100 will be made to support the defibrillator training arranged for the village on Wednesday 17 November 2021. 
	BW

PC

DW

PC

	11/21/966
	Jubilee 2022

It was resolved to roll this over until the meeting in January 2022.
	PC

	                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
	Round the table
It was resolved that a letter will be sent to Ollie Cornock to thank him for his tenure as the editor of the Farthinghoe Chronicle. 
An email had been received from a motorist regarding a recent near miss involving a car and some runners. It was resolved to publish the letter in the next edition of the Chronicle as a safety reminder to all. 

It was resolved the date if the March 2022 meeting will be moved from the 9th to the 2nd.

The clerk will attend the WNC clerk’s forum meeting tomorrow. 

The clerk will answer the survey from WNC regarding Operation London Bridge.
The clerk will contact a representative from Isham PC regarding their experiences of getting a bypass. 
	MM

DW

DW

DW




The meeting closed at 9.12pm. 
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 12 January 2021 at 7.00pm. 
	Farthinghoe Parish Council Financial Report October 2021
	

	
	

	Bank Statements on 31 October 2021                      
	£17,672.41

	Business Saver Account
	£10,115.64

	Community Account 
	£7,556.77

	
	

	Un-presented cheques to end of October 2021  (NCALC)                    
	£38.00

	
	

	ACTUAL FINANCIAL POSITION on 31 October 2021                     
	£17,634.41

	
	

	Monies Held on Behalf of Village
	

	PLAYPARK FUND POSITION on 31 October 2021                  
	£1,697.47

	DEFIBRILLATOR FUND POSITION on 31 October 2021         
	£436.48

	
	

	Monies Ring-fenced as Reserves on 31 October 2021
	

	Precept Reserves (for Parish Elections)
	£1,500.00

	Parish Council Fund Position on 31 October 2021                
	£14,000.46

	
	

	Parish Council Fund bills to be agreed:
	

	Bills for Payment in November 2021
	

	TexPrep 
	£52.60

	D Weston (for website renewal)
	£74.25

	D Weston (for RBLI Tommy Statue)
	£235.00

	Jon Hampson
	£230.00

	Total Expenditure to be agreed 10 November                              
	£591.85

	Direct Debits paid 9 November 2021
	£70.24

	Parish Council Fund Position on 10 November 2021 
	£13,338.37

	
	

	Financial Transactions for October 2021
	

	Direct Debits presented in October 2021 (yu energy)
	£62.71

	Receipts during October 2021                                                           
	£0.00

	Cheques cashed in October 2021                                            
	£16,032.46

	Cheques/payments drawn since 13 October 2021
	£0.00

	Playpark Fund Bills in October 2021                  
	£0.00

	Defibrillator Bills in October 2021         
	£0.00

	
	

	Vat to be claimed cumulative October 2021 onwards     
	£91.56

	
	


	Date circulated
	Received From
	Correspondence from 8 October 2021 to 6 November 2021
	Action

	08-Oct
	OPFCC 
	Newsletter October 2021
	DW circ to Cllrs

	08-Oct
	WNC
	HS2 planning application 
	MM circ to Cllrs

	08-Oct
	WNC
	Resurfacing near traffic lights
	MM circ to Cllrs

	08-Oct               
13-Oct                
22-Oct                
27-Oct                 
3-Nov
	Rural Services Network
	Weekly Bulletin
	DW circ to Cllrs

	08-Oct
	ACRE
	Village of the year award briefings
	DW circ to Cllrs

	08-Oct               
18-Oct               
22-Oct                 3-Nov                  
6-Nov
	NCALC
	Weekly Update
	DW circ to Cllrs

	08-Oct
	STAR
	Government Survey 
	DW circ to Cllrs

	11-Oct
	Kier
	Weekly Works Programme
	DW circ to Cllrs

	11-Oct
	Chronicle
	October Edition
	DW circ to Cllrs

	11-Oct
	WNC
	Strategic Plan Consultation
	DW circ to Cllrs

	11-Oct
	WNC
	Climate Change Survey
	DW circ to Cllrs

	13-Oct
	WNC
	Strategic Plan Consultation amended
	DW circ to Cllrs

	13-Oct
	ACRE
	October Newsletter
	DW circ to Cllrs

	12-Oct
	Email MM
	Brackley new houses FPC response for consideration
	MM circ to Cllrs

	13-Oct
	Banbury Guardian
	Planning enforcement WNC
	MM circ to Cllrs

	13-Oct
	ACRE
	Community event 10 November 
	DW circ to Cllrs

	13-Oct
	Street Doctor
	Pothole repair
	MM circ to Cllrs

	22-Oct
	OPFCC 
	Draft Police and Fire plan
	DW circ to Cllrs

	22-Oct
	WNC
	Key service contacts
	DW circ to Cllrs

	22-Oct
	OPFCC 
	Invitation to next meeting
	DW circ to Cllrs

	22-Oct
	Age UK
	Invitation to Northamptonshire AGM
	DW circ to Cllrs

	22-Oct
	NCALC
	Police message re: MP Murder
	DW circ to Cllrs

	27-Oct
	HS2
	HS2 liaison meeting notes
	DW circ to Cllrs

	27-Oct
	HS2
	HS2 liaison meeting slides
	DW circ to Cllrs

	27-Oct
	NCALC
	Protocol following death of senior royal
	DW circ to Cllrs

	27-Oct
	WNC
	Services directory update
	DW circ to Cllrs

	25-Oct
	WNC
	Cabinet Meeting minutes 14 September 2021
	MM circ to Cllrs

	27-Oct
	WNC
	Brackley cycling plans
	DW circ to Cllrs

	03-Nov
	WNC
	Highways Strategy
	DW circ to Cllrs

	03-Nov
	ERTA
	Newsletter October 2021
	DW circ to Cllrs

	06-Nov
	Email MM
	A422 Closure 13 November
	DW circ to Cllrs

	06-Nov
	OFPCC
	November newsletter
	DW circ to Cllrs

	06-Nov
	ACRE
	Christmas meals for those in need
	DW circ to Cllrs

	06-Nov
	Email 
	First Aid Refresher Training
	DW circ to Cllrs


1

